
 
OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 
115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 18, 2021

Diana Collins 
535 Woodbury Rd.
Springfield, VT 05156

Dear Diana:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your valid concerns 
with regards the vaccination of Vermont’s teachers from COVID-19. 

I agree with you that our teachers have always been essential workers, and they deserve our 
unwavering support. As more vaccines are granted to Vermont, I anticipate the prioritized 
distribution of vaccines to our teachers and other essential workers.

In the meantime, I will pass on your concerns to Governor Scott and Legislative leaders.
 I also urge you to continue visiting the Department of Health’s website for the latest information
on the distribution of vaccines.

Thank you again for sharing your concerns. I am deeply committed to elevating the voices of 
Vermonters, and I hope you will not hesitate to contact my office again. 

I wish you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray

I don't know if this falls under the responsibilities of this office but I'm concerned that teacher are no longer 
considered essential workers and therefore need to wait to get Covid 19 vaccine. Our teachers are doing an 

https://gbc-word-edit.officeapps.live.com/we/www.ltgov.vermont.gov
https://www.healthvermont.gov/


incredible job and many are very anxious about their health as they work daily to teach our children. Thanks for
taking this email.


